








 

Photograph 13 – One-foot diameter standing pipe within project site 

 

Photograph 14 - One-foot diameter standing pipe within project site 
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1.0 INTRODUCTION 
 
ECORP Consulting, Inc. (ECORP) was retained by Ganahl Lumber Company to provide California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) services for a proposed project site (project site) located in the 
City of San Juan Capistrano, Orange County, California (Figure 1). A reconnaissance-level 
biological survey was conducted in September 2017 to document the existing biological 
resources, to assess the habitat for its potential to support sensitive plant and wildlife species, and 
to determine whether impacts would occur to sensitive biological resources, as required under 
CEQA. An additional site visit was conducted in December 2018 to document any changes to site 
conditions from the previous survey. The project site is located in an area that is covered by the 
Orange County Southern Subregion Habitat Conservation Plan (OCSSHCP), which was finalized in 
2007, and the proposed project will be subject to the requirements of the plan. The following 
report summarizes the results of the reconnaissance survey. 

1.1 Project Location 
 
The project site encompasses approximately 16 acres and is located immediately north of 
Stonehill Drive between the San Juan Creek Trail and Camino Capistrano, less than 0.25 mile west 
of Interstate 5 (Figure 2). Surrounding areas include residential development to the north and 
west and commercial development to the south and east. The site is bordered to the west by San 
Juan Creek, the San Juan Creek Trail, and Creekside Park. The elevation of the site is approximately 
40 feet (12 meters) above mean seal level (msl) and is depicted on the U.S. Geological Survey 
(USGS) Dana Point 7.5-minute topographical quadrangle. 

1.2 Project Description 
 
The proposed project includes the construction of a new Ganahl Lumber and Hardware Store and 
entitlement of a commercial development (restaurant)  and automobile storage on approximately 
16 acres. The project site is on Stonehill Drive in the City of San Juan Capistrano, and is surrounded 
by San Juan Creek to the west, a mobile home park to the north, a rail line and car 
dealerships/commercial development to the east, and industrial/commercial development across 
Stonehill Drive to the south.  
 
The proposed new store and lumber yard would include approximately 129,000 square feet of 
improvements. The main Ganahl Lumber Hardware Store structure would consist of an 
approximately 43,000-square-foot building. The majority of this space would be the hardware 
store. Other project components include the Will Call storage and loading area, operations offices, 
and two mezzanines. The design would include storefront entrances, office/sales/meeting space, 
door and window department, showroom, and receiving docks. The remaining structures would 
include storage buildings of various sizes and configurations including sheds, an indoor drive-
through lumber storage building, and perimeter storage buildings.  
 
The other proposed uses on the site include approximately 2.2 acres for restaurant uses and a 4.4 
acre vehicle storage area. 
 




